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Roseville Station, September 2021 – New tactiles on Platform 2, new lift shaft and canopy on Hill Street 

 
Transport for NSW is upgrading Roseville Station to make it easier to access, especially for people with a 
disability or limited mobility, parents/carers with prams, and customers with luggage. 
 
Project update 
 
After almost 15 months of major construction, the Roseville Station Upgrade is almost complete. Final work is 
underway at the station and the new lifts are set to open to customers shortly.    

Upcoming work 
Work will continue in October and includes: 

• landscaping and paving work along Hill Street 
• installation of tactiles 
• installation of new handrails 
• painting touch-ups. 

Equipment to be used includes trucks, elevated work platform, excavators, powered and hand tools. There 
is no night work or out of hours work planned for Roseville Station in October. 
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Are you studying for the Higher School Certificate?  
If a member of your household is studying for the Higher School Certificate (HSC), please contact us as 
soon as possible. We will make every effort to limit disruption to HSC students during the exam period. 

Landscaping and gardens on Hill Street 
The gardens at Roseville Station have been 
a feature of the local landscape for more 
than 100 years. Transport for NSW 
recognises the heritage value of Roseville 
Station as it possesses largely intact 
gardens on both sides of the platform. The 
civic pride which was once associated with 
the coming of the railways and the station as 
a major landscape and social element within 
the community is evident in the garden at 
Roseville Station, one of very few remaining 
on the Sydney Trains network. 
 
In 1947, the station was described as a 
‘floral festival’, with hundreds of blooming 
roses, snapdragons, larkspurs and other 
plants making Roseville Station a riot of 
colour. 
 

New gardens installed at the Hill Street entrance to the station will celebrate this proud heritage. Retaining 
walls with bush rock saved from site have been installed to form new garden beds around the lift shaft. A 
number of roses have been transplanted to ensure continuity between the old and the new. Additional 
roses and azaleas will be planted to fill out the remaining beds. 

Construction hours 
Standard construction hours are 7am to 6pm Monday to Friday, and 8am to 1pm Saturdays.  

This work schedule may be subject to change due to NSW public health orders. 

Thank you for your ongoing patience during all construction work. 

Keep in touch 

We will continue to keep the community informed with regular project notifications and frequent online updates 
published to the project website www.transport.nsw.gov.au/roseville. 

If you would like to be added to the project distribution list, or for more information on the Roseville Station 
Upgrade, please contact us on 1800 684 490 or email projects@transport.nsw.gov.au. 

For all urgent enquiries or complaints regarding construction activities, please call our 24-hour Construction 
Response Line on 1800 775 465. 

 

Roseville Station gardens, c1950s. Source: Australian Railway 
Historical Society 
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